
 

Dalmatinsko Kulturno Društvo 
Dalmatian Cultural Society 

________________________________________________ 

1930 - 2020 

Please note on your Calendars 

December 2020-February 2021 

 

End of Year Get-Together 
Dalmatian Genealogical and Historical Society 

8.00pm Tuesday 1 December 2020 
 

Member’s Meeting 
8.00pm Thursday 3 December 2020 
 

End of Year Concert 
Vila Dalmacija Ballroom 

2.00pm Sunday 6 December 2020 
 

Christmas Market 
Before and after End of Year Concert 

Sunday 6 December 2020 
 

Last Friday Social Night for 2020 
Friday 18 December 2020 
 

Children’s Christmas Party 
11.00 am Sunday 20 December 2020 
 

New Year’s Eve Dine and Dance 
7.00 p.m. Thursday 31 December 2020 
 

90th Anniversary Summer Picnic 
Site 3 Long Bay Regional Park 

Sunday 31 January 2021 
 

Folklore 2020 Enrolments  
7.00pm Friday 12 February 2021 
 

First Friday Social Night for 2021 
Friday 12 February 2021 

 NOVOSTI   
Issue / Izdanja 206            November - December / Studeni– Prosinac 2020 

Up Coming Events 

Nadolazeći događaji  

Christmas Market Treats 

Before and after the 

Folklore and Language  

End of Year Concert 2020 
Please donate items for the stall  



APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

MOLBE ZA  UČLANJENJE 

The following have applied for membership in our Society: 
 

Josephine (Antunovich) Wells 

Nominator Vojna Pavlovich, Seconder Mara Vitasovich 

James Shale 

Nominator Mara Vitasovich, seconder Dorothy Shale 

John Pavich 

Nominator Leonard Nola, seconder Nick Skokandich 

Joshua and Sara Sumich 

Nominator Stephen Barbarich, seconder Seka Sumich 

Philip, Mary-Jane, Rosie, George and Milly Lendich 

Nominator Jeana Lendich, seconder Rosita Franicevic 

Maria (Urlich) and Greg Eichmann 

Nominator Vanya Piacun, seconder Mara Vitasovich 
 

Anyone wishing to object can do so in writing within 14 days  

receipt of this newsletter in accordance with Society rules. 

DALMATINSKO KULTURNO 
DRUŠVO INC. 

DALMATIAN CULTURAL SOCIETY  
10-14 New North Road,   
Eden Terrace, Auckland 

P.O .Box 8479, Symonds Street 1150  
Auckland Ph 09 379 7680 

email:     dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 
Website:     www.dalmatian.org.nz 
 

PATRONS    Mate and Vojna Pavlovich 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2020-2021 
UPRAVNI ODBOR  

 

PRESIDENT:   Dorothy Shale 
 

VICE PRESIDENTS:  Julena Nola 
      — 
 

SECRETARY:   Mara Vitasovich 
     

 

TREASURER:   Nicolette Palinich 
Assistant     Dunya Bilcich  
 

COMMITTEE:   Nick Bartulovich 
      Catherine Jelicich 
      Daniel Kovacevic 
      Radmila Lupis 
      John Mahoney 
      Tania Mahoney 
      Julia Matich 
      Vojna Pavlovich 
      Vanya Piacun 
      Jakov Sale 
      Marin Shale 
      Veronica Shale 
      Suzana Tokmadžić 
      Barry Vodanovich  
 

GENEALOGICAL & HISTORICAL  
SUB-COMMITTEE  Steven Šulenta (Chairperson)  
      Slavenka Misa  (Secretary) 
      Linda Tolich      (Treasurer) 
 

BAR MANAGER  Marin Shale 
       

FOLKLORE AND LANGUAGE  
      Tania Mahoney 
      Vanya Piacun      
       

EVENTS     Julena Nola    
 

KITCHEN MANAGER Vojna Pavlovich   

 

INFRASTRUCTURE Daniel Kovacević 
 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT  
      Tania Mahoney 
  

LADIES GROUP  Dunya Bilcich  
 

WARDROBE MISTRESS Radmila Lupis 
 

LIBRARIAN    Milan Palinich 
 

NELSON BUILDINGS Marin Matulovic (Chairman) 
      Oleg Palinich 
      Dorothy Shale (President) 
      Tony Unkovich 
      Victor Yukich 
         

OVERSEERS      Zel Seputich 

       John Garelja 

       Branko Ciprian  

       Helen Marinovich (Assistant) 
        

VENUE BOOKINGS info@dalmatiancultural.co.nz 
      Mob   021 669 876  
 

TRANSLATOR   Suzana Tokmadžić 
 

If  you don't receive this newsletter in email form and 
want to, or you did, and wish to opt out and continue  
receiving a posted newsletter, please send your  details to 
the Secretary at  dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 
      

BEREAVEMENTS            OSMRTNICE 
 

Our condolences are extended to those members who have  

recently lost loved ones, both here and overseas.   
 

Simun Yelavich  a very long time member who enjoyed social 
games of Briškule on a Sunday and a Friday night. 
 

Pocivali u Miru 

Get well wishes        Dobre želje 
We wish all who are recovering from an operation or illness a speedy 
recovery.  Summer has arrived and that usually means that the colds 
and flus are behind us.  Summer weather makes us all feel somewhat 
better.  Remember to track and Trace everywhere you go as the  

country is still in Covid-19 Alert Level 1.  Keep yourselves safe but do 
have fun.   

Library            Knjižnica 
Milan Palinich, Librarian, is available for a few hours after 7pm on a 
Friday night, and is happy to assist you selecting your books for all your 
summer holiday reading.  Last night this year is Friday 18 December . 
Reopening Friday 12 February 2021 

NEW MEMBERS / NOVI ČLANOVI 
We would like to welcome the following new members:  

Ivan, Rachel, Samuel and Lucretia Dobrec; Aleksandar Bozic 
and Nadica Gogova; Sue and Casey Lupis 

and wish them all a long and happy association with our Society. 

DALMATIAN RADIO  
Tuesdays 7.20 to 7.50pm  Planet FM 104.6                       
www.planetaudio.org.nz/dalmatianradio 

Download and listen to our Dalmatian Radio  

Programme anywhere around the world and in your 
own home up to a week after the programme has 
gone to air.                                  Producer/Presenter: Nick Bartulovich 

mailto:dalmatian@clear.net.nz
http://www.dalmatian.org.nz
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Tuesdays 7.20 to 7.50pm   

www.planetaudio.org.nz/

       PRESIDENT’S REPORT                                         Predsjednikov Izvjestaj  

Dear Members 

2020 has been a year to remember for the disrup-
tion that the Covid virus has presented to us all. We 
have all been affected in some way with employ-
ment challenges, education disruption and family 
distancing. However New Zealand has been fortu-
nate to have the virus contained with lockdowns, careful moni-
toring and strict safety procedures.  

The closure of our club for several months has impacted on our 
90th year Anniversary events. However we can reflect on what 
has been achieved rather than what was not achieved. In spite 
of the lockdowns we have still managed to hold successful 
events.  

The cooking classes were very popular and attracted an enthusi-
astic group, learning from our experts.  

The Management Committee were able to hold meetings with 
some joining by Webex. 

The Dalmatian Genealogical and Historical sub committee have 
managed to hold several well attended meetings throughout the 
year with interesting speakers.  

Congratulations to the winning Briskula team and all who com-
peted in the tournament. Our Bingo afternoon in July was en-
joyed by enthusiastic players.  

Folklore and Language groups have all resumed and are now 
preparing for our End of Year Concert on the 6th December. It 
was wonderful to see their participation on Open Day. We are 
very proud of them and their talented tutors.  

The Annual Ladies Luncheon was a great success. The support 
from our ladies was amazing and the menfolk did a great job on 
the day. Thanks to all those involved with the preparation and 
hard work involved in that popular event. 

We have a great team working well together for the benefit of 
the club.  Our team of overseers continue their meticulous work 
and particularly thank Zel Seputich for his dedication in keeping 
the contact tracing register. 

Memory book contributions are now being compiled. We look 
forward to having this valuable record and thank Mara for her 
dedication in this big project. 

Nelson Buildings have got on with improvements, whether seen 
or unseen during the year to maintain and enhance the building. 
Securing a generous settlement with City Rail Link has been a 
great achievement.  A huge thankyou to all those who volunteer 
their time and expertise to make this club so special. Plans for 
club events in 2021 are well underway. 

I wish you all a joyous Christmas, health, happiness and many 
blessings for the New Year. 

Sretan Bozic i Sretna Nova Godina  

Dorothy Shale  

President 

Dragi Clanovi 
 
2020. je godina koje cemo se uvijek sjecati po Covi-
du-19 i poremecajima koje je virus prouzrokovao. 
Svi smo afektirani na razlicite nacine , kako kroz 
probleme na poslu, tako kroz prekid skolovanja i 
razdvajanje porodica. Novi Zeland je sretan da je 

zaustavio virus kroz izolacije, pazljivo pracenje kontakata i sig-
urnosne mjere i postupke. 
 
Zatvaranje Kluba na nekoliko mjeseci je utjecalo na proslavu 
90te obljetnice osnivanja naseg Kluba. Medjutim, bolje je 
razmisljati o onom sto smo postigli, nego o onom sto nismo. 
Usprkos izolaciji, uspijeli smo odrzati neke vrlo uspjesne 
dogadjaje. 
Satovi kuhanja su bili vrlo popularni i privukli grupe entuzijasta 
koji su ucili od nasih strucnjaka. 
Upravni Odbor Kluba je odrzavao sastanke kojima su se neki 
clanovi pridruzili putem Webexa. 
Kroz godinu ,Geneoloski i povjesni pododbor je uspjesno odrzao 
par dobro posjecenih sastanaka sa 
vrlo zanimljivim govornicima. 
Cestitke pobjednickom timu briskule i svim sudionicima turnira. 
Bingo odrzan u srpnju je privukao 
odusevljene igrace. 
Folklorne grupe i grupa hrvatskog jezika su nastavile sa radom i 
pripremaju se za Dan Kluba i zavrsni koncert koji ce se odrzati 
6og prosinca. Vrlo se ponosimo njima i njihovim nadarenim tu-
torima. 
Godisnji rucak zena je bio vrlo uspjesan dogadjaj i tog su dana 
”decki” odradili sjajno posao. Zahvaljujem svima koji su ucestvo-
vali u pripremi i odrzavanju tog uvijek vrlo popularnog dogadjaja. 
Imamo sjajan tim ljudi koji zajednicki rade na unapredjenju 
Kluba. Zahvaljujem timu nadglednika koji nastavlja sa vrlo 
pedantnim radom , a posebno hvala Zelu Seputichu na 
predanosti pri vodjenju spiska kontakata. 
Radimo na sakupljanju priloga za Knjigu sjecanja i vrlo smo ra-
dosni sto cemo imati ovaj vrijedni zapis. Zahvaljujem Mari na 
predanom radu na tom velikom projektu. 
Nelson Building tijekom godine i dalje nastavlja sa radom na od-
rzavanju i unapredjenju zgrade Kluba. Veliko su dostignuce 
postigli osiguravsi izdasno namirenje sa City Rail Linkom. 
 
Veliko hvala svima koji su dobrovoljno dali svoje slobodno vri-
jeme i strucnost kako bi ucinili ovaj klub tako posebnim. Planovi 
za klupske dogadjaje u 2021. godini  su u tijeku. 
Zelim vam svima radostan Bozic, zdravlje, srecu i blagoslov u 
novoj godini. 
Sretan Bozic I Sretna Nova godina 
 
Dorothy Shale 



Dalmatian Genealogical and  
Historical Society 

 

Correspondence to: The Secretary,   

       Dalmatian Genealogical and Historical Society   

       PO Box 8479, Symonds Street, Auckland. 

Ph. +649 3030366            Email: dalmatianmuseum@gmail.com 

 

El Shat: “The Star and the Sand”  

A wonderful afternoon on Sunday 18 October with the Dal-
matian Genealogical and Historical Society, when a large 
group of members and their friends came to see a film on 
the Yugoslavs at El Shatt during the Second World War. We 
were given a marvelous impromptu talk by Tonci  
Marinovich.  
The people pictured here were, of course, children at El 
Shatt. Memories of that time in the Sinai Desert were still 
very vivid. Marijan Radojkovich spoke of the time recently 
when he and Gorki Yakich accompanied by their wives, visit-
ed El Shat. 
Standing- Marijan Radojkovich, Ivan Botica, Gorki Yakich, 
Tonci Marinovich, Marko Kastelan, Marija Popovich-Garelja, 
Marijan Nola 
Seated - Michael Misich, Tonka Marinovich, Raijko Urlich 

Tuesday 1st December 8pm.  
  

Raffles, Lucky Dip,  

Entertainment 

Mary Livingstone - opera  singer  

Nick Jones—Violinist 
 

Supper and socialising 
 

Admission $5.00 or a plate, please. 

The Museum and Archives last open Friday this year is  

11 December 2020 

If you have visitors who would like to see our  

Museum and Archives at any time when closed please contact any one 
of these Sub-Committee Members: 

Steven Sulenta 636 7788; Slavenka Misa 623 3 288 or 021 02750659;  
Linda Tolich 629 2353 

First Meeting in 2021 will be on  

Tuesday 2 March 2021 

Mary Livingstone, Opera Singer, is from a musical family and 
began singing at age 7 eventually studying classical and opera. 
With 13 years of voice, cello, piano, and guitar study. 

Nick Jones, Violinist- has a broad range of musical styles from 
classical, folk and jazz to pop, rock and electronic. Creating  

instrumental interpretations of popular, classical and opera 
works he provides a fresh sound for corporate entertainment, 
weddings, festivals, concerts, private functions and funerals.  

Open Day 2020 
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2020  

Briškula Tournament  

 

Everyone found it very interesting and en-
joyable this year. The people who played 
and the supporters coming in and out were 
very entertaining. There was emotion and 
sometimes tension  

between the teams. But everyone left happy 
having had a great tournament .  There were 
8 teams of 3 players each, so there were 7 
rounds in total played over two Sundays in 
September. 
 

First: Miro Lusich, Lenko Luksich and  

Ursa Luksich 

Second: Bero Pavlovich, Mate Pavlovich and 
Jure Angelinovich  

Third: Vidak Botica, Tony Matić and Frank 
Matich 
 

Thanks to all the helpers and the  

participants for a pleasant tournament. 

 

Camilla Belich MP 
 

Camilla Belich has become 
the first woman of Croatian 
descent to enter the NZ 
Parliament, winning a seat 
as a Labour list MP in the 
2020 General Election. She 
follows Fred Gerbic, Clem 
Simich and Shane Jones in-
to the Beehive as only the 
fourth "naši" of either gen-
der, and also follows Doro-
thy Jelicich (nee MacDon-

ald), who married into our community and served a 
term as MP for Hamilton West in the '70s.    
Camilla is the granddaughter of the late Sir Jim Belich, 
former Mayor of Wellington, and niece of historian 
James Belich.  She and her husband, Andrew Kirton, for-
mer General Secretary of the Labour Party, have two 
daughters, and are expecting their third child. 
Camilla is an experienced employment lawyer, and, 
while in high school, campaigned for a youth health cen-
tre, securing funding for and establishing Evolve, a dedi-
cated youth centre. After studying law, she was a volun-
teer lawyer for Community Law, worked in the UK, cam-
paigned for a fairer student loan scheme, and worked 
extensively on pay equity policy and legal claims for 
equal work.  
She will be a wonderful voice for equality in Parliament.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A visit by the Ladies to Archies Restaurant and Pizzeria Thank you to  
Archie and his wife, Pike, for making our Lunch so memorable.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The wonderful Kitchen crew here at our Society.  These people are here 
every function.  Yes, they do take a break! 

Back: Cheryl Segedin, Biserka Music, Milly Franich, Helene van Kampen, 
Radmila Lupis 

Seated: Vojna Pavlovich, Tere Angelinovich, Jakov Sale. 

Absent: Julia Matich 
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Ladies Luncheon 

Vintage Fashion Show 

I Feel like a Woman! 

Thanks to our  

Raffle Sponsors 

Diana Letica 

Maria Yukich 

Tanja Nola Schipper 

 
 



DALMATINSKO KULTURNO DRUŠTVO INC. 

MEMBERS MEETING 
 

8.00 pm Thursday 3 December 2020  
 

Villa Dalmacija Ballroom 

10 New North Road, Eden Terrace, Auckland 

The Agenda for the meeting is:   

1. Moments of Silence for deceased members  

2.   Apologies. 

3.   Minutes of the last Members' Meeting. 

4.   Correspondence 

5.   Treasurer's Report. 

6.  Overseer’s Report 

7.  Nelson Buildings Report 

8.   Genealogical and Historical Society Report. 

9.    Folklore and Language Report. 

10.  Events Report 

11.  Planning and Development Report. 

12. Facilities Report 

13. Health and Safety Report 

14.  General Business 

Please take the time to attend, as your presence and input is 

important to the future of our Society. 
 

Only full financial members of the Dalmatian Cultural  

Society 2020-2021 may attend this meeting. Please make sure 

you bring your current membership card with you. 

Dalmatinsko Kulturno Društvo 

Dalmatian Cultural Society 

90th Anniversary Year Celebrations 

1930—2020 
This year, 2020, is going to be a year of reflection and rem-

iniscing and looking forward to the future as we celebrate 

90 years since the club first formed here in Auckland. 

No doubt many of you have memories and recollections of 

events, friendships and changes to our Society.    Please get 

them down on paper, and email to  

dalmatiancultural@gmail.com  

so that we may put these together in a  

Memory Book   

Please start sending all your written work and 
photos for this publication.   Work is on going and 
I look forward to working on the publication  
during the Summer Break from the club.   
For more details, please look in the previous “Novosti” 
All emailed Advertisements to Catherine Jelicich 

at cathjel@xtra.co.nz   
Prices are very competitive. 
A4 (210mm x 297mm) This whole page   $200 
A5 (148mm x 210mm) Half this page    $100 

A6 (105mm x 148mm) Quarter this page     $50 

A7 (74mm x 105mm) Business card size      $25 

Please pay online when you submit your advertisement for 
the 90th Anniversary Booklet. 

 

02-0144-0070761-00   Please note “Advertisement” 
in the Reference field. 
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Last Friday  
Social Night 

for 2020 
 

Friday 18 December  

First Friday 
Social Night 

for 2021 
 

Friday 12 February 

Thank you  

Misa Christmas Tree Farm  
 
for the kind donation of a Christmas Tree to the 
Society which will be decorated for the End of 
Year Concert at Villa Dalmacija Ballroom in time 
for the End of Year Concert and the Children’s 
Christmas Party. 
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Fair Food, headed by Club and 

Committee Member,  

Veronica Shale,   
wins Supreme Award at the  

New Zealand Food Awards 
2020.  

 

Fair Food, headed by Club & Committee Member Veronica Shale, wins Supreme Award at the New Zealand Food Awards 
2020.  

Fair Food is a food rescue charity ‘feeding people, not landfill’ to tackle food waste, food insecurity and social isolation.  Fair 
Food rescues surplus fit-to-eat food that would otherwise go to waste, from food producers, growers, wholesalers and re-
tailers to feed those in need. By doing so, Fair Food addresses social and environmental issues that were among our most 
urgent and concerning even before COVID-19 struck.  

Fair Food delivers rescued surplus food for free to a network of over 50 trusted West Auckland charities, food banks, social 
and community agencies – including domestic violence teams, women’s refuges, social housing agencies, homeless and 
teen-parenting agencies, immigration services and mental health support services. Together, they help feed over 20,000 
people/4,000 families a week with good food once destined for landfill. 

Fair Food provides perishable, fresh food like vegetables, fruit, protein and diary to our most vulnerable – these are nutri-
ent-dense foods that New Zealanders need to overcome challenging circumstances and become part of our recovery story. 
Along with fresh and perishable food, Fair Food now also rescue and redistribute surplus bulk and ambient food.  

At the October NZ Food Awards Gala dinner celebrating “food heroes” who fed communities during the pandemic lock-
down, Fair Food won both the Greater Good Award and the overall Massey University Supreme Award for 2020.   

Transforming tonnes of surplus food and diverting it from being wasted – including 26,000 eggs – into fresh food parcels 
for thousands of people in need during lockdown, has seen West Auckland-based Fair Food named the country’s ‘food 
heroes’. 

Winners of the Greater Good NZ Food Heroes Award, Fair Food was chosen as the Supreme Winner for “the way it demon-
strated excellent team work and leadership in order to significantly upscale a food rescue and distribution service to pro-
vide food for over 20,000 people in need a week.” In 2019 they rescued 121 tons of food (equal to 348,000 meals) – then 
due to Covid-19, they radically scaled up their response rescuing on average 143 tonnes (over 400,000 meals) per month in 
2020. 

Fair Food prior to 2020 was a well-established food rescue operation in West Auckland that was solely mobile. To meet in-
creased demand they set up storage and distribution bases in Oratia, Avondale, Henderson and Avondale with the gener-
ous help of Nola’s Orchards, Toby’s Seafood and EventBase. The organisation was nominated for upscaling efforts during 
the pandemic and building on a legacy of rescuing surplus fit-to-eat food for people in need, addressing social and environ-
mental issues. 

Veronica Shale, Executive Director at Fair Food acknowledged her colleagues, donors, and supporters for “this critical un-
seen work in our local community and in pockets across New Zealand. Local food heroes each and every one of them. Take 
a bow!” 

Professor Ray George, Pro Vice-Chancellor College of Sciences and New Zealand Food Awards governance board chair says 
Fair Food Charitable Trust; “embodies the Kiwi spirit that the New Zealand Food Awards and the NZ Food Heroes campaign 
stand for. 

“They combined sustainability, business innovation, excellent team work and leadership – all while caring for the vulnerable 
in a time of need. Taking a purely mobile model that delivered 121 tonnes of food in 2019 to a distribution model with four 
sites to deliver 143 tonnes of food per month during lockdown is nothing short of exceptional.” 

To  find out more about Fair Food, follow them on instagram.com/fairfoodnz and if you’re a business with surplus good 
food to donate or wish to help somehow, please contact info@fairfood.org.nz. Hvala vam mnogo. 

mailto:info@fairfood.org.nz


Open Day 2020 

Thanks to all the Volunteers 

Singers 

Kolo Dancers 

Museum and Archives 

Kitchen Crew 

Great day had  

by all 
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Merry Christmas and a  

Happy New Year 2021 
 

Sretan Božic i 

Sretna Nova Godina 2021 

Congratulations to Mara Blucher and Bojan Solesa  
on becoming the parents of little Zoran.  We wish all the best to this 
new family and a future kolo dancer and singer in the Society. Mara is 
now on Maternity leave from her position as Reunion Kolo Tutor on a 
Wednesday night.   
Taking her place during this time is Michelle Thornton, our Junior and 
Intermediate Kolo Tutor on a Friday night. 

FOLKLORE & LANGUAGE CLASSES 

2021 

Enrolment and Classes  

Beginning Friday 12 February 2021 
 

PLEASE encourage your youngsters to be involved and come along to 

our classes.  Something for all ages.  Not only will they be preserving 

our Culture and Heritage but they will be learning something unique 

as well as making enduring friendships.  It is not too late to consider 

being part of one of these classes.  
 

Classes with tutors are on the following days: 

Junior Kolo            Michelle Thornton     Friday 6.30 pm 12/2/21 

Intermediate Kolo     Michelle Thornton     Friday 7.30 pm 12/2/21 

Children's Choir    Berta Borich        Friday after Juniors 12/2/21 

“Tarara Folklore Ensemble” Youth Kolo 16 years plus   

             Nenad Rajic                  Sunday 6.00 pm 14/2/21 

Reunion Group          Michelle Thornton  Wednesday 7.30pm 17/2/21 

Tamburica Group      Nick Cebalo                Friday 7.00 p.m 12/2/21 

Senior Choir           Damir Coklo      Friday 8.00 p.m 12/2/21 

Croatian/Hrvatski Language Classes   

             Baki Matarugić         Friday  6.30 pm 12/2/21 

Klapa Dalma          Tihana Kovacevich  Friday 7.00 p.m    12/2/21  
 

The Enrolment Fee payable by all participants : 

One applicant        $30 

Two Applicants in one family    $40 

Three or more applicants in one family  $50 
 

Please note that you (parents, grandparents, or  

guardians) or your children must be members of the Society to partic-

ipate in any folklore activity.  If you are not a member, please pick up 

a Membership Application form either in the Society’s office or down-

load one from our website:       
 

https://www.dalmatian.org.nz/ 


